REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLOR TO ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING June 2017
Firstly, as you will all know from e-mails, the Neighbourhood Plan was fully “made” at the Council Meeting on Tuesday night, 13th June. I was very pleased to stand up and speak about my pride in this village, but especially in the Parish Council. The Neighbourhood Plan was proposed by Councillor Peter Wharf and seconded by Councillor Peter Webb, both of whom also spoke in congratulation and mentioned the problems which had been encountered and overcome during the process. At the pre-meeting before Council we received compliments and great interest from all the district councillors and a request for advice has been received from the councillor for Langton Matravers who are hoping to follow our example (hard act to follow). During conversations with residents there is great enthusiasm for the ideas to improve the village. I have so far found no-one who disapproves.

I have had, what I think has been, a very interesting discussion with Tesco which started out being about problems with the deliveries especially the overloading of the cages and the condition of the pavement outside the front doors of the store (two more accidents last week). The discussion progressed, however, into the ideas for the Village Centre and the new manager, Paula, and her boss are very enthusiastic to put together a wish list and help in any way with reshaping that area around the Tesco store.

On Wednesday night at PDC Council Chamber there was a Councillors’ Briefing about the Wareham Hub by a number of agencies and practices all working together for the first time. One of the issues which arose was their lack of knowledge of the Purbeck Local Plan Review. The Briefing was mainly health related and discussion took place regarding the Review and care home provision. Some care home provision is mentioned in the Local Plan Review but based more on redundant buildings and sites rather than suitability of location. This is a matter which will now be worked on jointly so everyone went away feeling the Briefing had been interesting but also very worthwhile. It over-ran its time by a long way because there was so much information being exchanged.
I am currently dealing with two tree issues where very large trees are causing property damage with either their roots or with large limbs dropping debris. I am involved with all parties who own the trees, the properties and various officers at PDC. Both issues are progressing well with co-operation of all parties so I hope to have successful outcomes in the not too distant future. 
The kerb and trip hazard problems mentioned in my previous newsletter have all been dealt with by Dorset Highways and I think I have kept you all up to date on the bus parking issue which rolls ever onwards.  
There has been a further sheep worrying by dogs incident. I have asked the Police to provide and put up more of the Dogs on Leads signs and photo campaign. 
I was privileged to be a guest on the Swanage Railway first day of operation into Wareham in 45 years. This was a very proud day and an achievement of a dream of generations of people. Listening to the conversations taking place on the train to and fro and the platforms, I cannot say the culmination, because it is so obvious that there are lots more plans already being made for further improvements. 
The General Election has caused a Pause in council business but things are starting up again. There have been planning issues such as the Wessex Water site where refusal was the decision. A meeting took place later between the developers and PDC but the developers are going to appeal. It is the current view of PDC that this will still be refused and the developers need to be renegotiating their position in order to get any approval. This would probably entail a reduction in the number of dwellings and provision of 50% affordable.
I also made representations regarding 169 Wareham Road. Both of these sites are located on what may become our pathway into the village centre and its enhanced facilities and as such should not be wasted. These locations need to provide for the elderly and less mobile members of our population who can benefit from the better access being thought about. I have discussed this pathway in detail with the PDC planners who are very interested and seem to be taking on board our suggestions.
As you will all know I was present at the Village Fayre yesterday helping to run the tractor/trailer rides. We had a very successful outcome for Help For Heroes. I think the Village Fayre may have seemed quieter but it was a very hot day which may have seen people going to the beach or just not coming out. I did get into various discussions with people about village matters such as the noise from upcoming music festivals and the selling of alcohol at such events, planning issues, more pavement and highway issues and the blocking of bus stops (mainly the Lime Kiln Road one). It is amazing how quick some villagers are to notice these things. I did have one lady who had obviously read the Lytchett Link because she asked me if I knew how many calories there were in a fun size Bounty bar as that is what she eats. When asked she did think the marking of the path was a good idea, but didn’t have any thoughts on where it should start and finish.

As usual I am happy to answer questions or listen to any suggestions on my report.
